
Newbury Township Park Board 
 

Meeting Minutes 
September 17, 2015, Newbury Town Hall 

Present: Judy Barnhart, Mark Fritch, Jim Stefancin, Les Ober 
Guests: trustee Glen Quigley  
 
Meeting called to order at 7:40. Minutes of August meeting read and approved with minor 
correction. 
 
Eagle Scout projects 
No scouts in attendance. Glen bought several water bags for the new trees. Will put them up until 
November 1st will have fire department fill. Each bag holds 15 gallons of water. 
 
Oberland Park 
Roger will work on shelter lighting but doesn’t have a truck to haul a ladder. Can help on 
weekends as back teaching school. need breakers and fixtures then can call CEI for hook up. 
township has an account at NEO and money is budgeted for this project. Les will see Roger on 
Saturday and get list of what is needed then contact Wayne to set up work date. 
 
No time to put together a movie this year. would like to do next year. Ken Fagan is looking into 
using GPS for cutting hay or corn maze. Les could not hay in August this year too dry and seed 
too expensive. May switch to corn next year. 
 
Soccer fields should be fertilized one more time this fall. ball field is still up in the air as can’t 
count on the rec board to do anything. If could finish it then lease out. Would need simple dug 
outs and fencing that could advertising banners on them. 
 
Rt. 87 and Auburn Corner/Veterans Park 
Still waiting on award date of grant. ODNR will not have decision until mid October then can 
spend the money. ODNR stated OK to issue purchase orders. Jim has seen the steel work at 
Engineering Endeavors it is in 2 pieces that need welded tpgether and it is ready to go. Will ship 
to Newbury Sandblasting for painting. Sherwin Williams will donate the paint and other painting 
materials. 
 
Next regular meeting: moved to October 8. 

 
 
Judy Barnhart – Newbury Park Board Secretary  


